# Good News of Grace

#### **Family Worship Times**

Sunday 8:00am & 10:30am Sunday School 9:15am

#### **Pastors**

Michael Buchhorn & Erik Christensen

904 Logan Wayne, NE 402-375-1905

So he called ten of his servants and gave them ten minas. 'Put this money to work,' he said, 'until I come back.' Luke 19:13

In the gospel of Luke Jesus told the story of a man who was going away on a journey. Before he left, he entrusted his servants with a portion of his wealth and gave them the instruction: "Put this money to work until I come back." As the story continues, we are told that some used the wealth well. Sadly at least one servant did not put the wealth to any use. The story tells how the master responded to the servants' use of his resources in his absence.

As servants of God we are a part of the same story. God is the owner of everything. Through our natural gifts, abilities and the blessings that come through work we have been entrusted with a part of God's wealth. This wealth was given to us with the instruction to use if for God's purposes.

God's word tells us that of all that God gives to us we are to first of all return a portion to Him. In the Old Testament, God explicitly commanded that his people were to give a tithe or 10% of what they received. In the New Testament a similar principle is articulated. Paul told the Corinthians concerning their offering "On the first day of every week, each one of you should set aside a sum of money in keeping with his income." He also told them: "Each man should give what he has decided in his heart to give, not reluctantly or under compulsion. for God loves a cheerful giver" 2 Cor. 9:7. Following our giving to God we are to use remainder to provide for our own needs, the needs of our family and others.

Faithfulness in this task of handling earthly wealth is a training ground for other areas. Jesus said, "Whoever can be trusted with very little can also be trusted with much, and whoever is dishonest with very little will also be dishonest with much. So if you have not been trustworthy in handling worldly wealth, who will trust you with true riches? And if you have not been trustworthy with someone else's property, who will give you property of your own? No servant

can serve two masters. Either he will hate the one and love the other, or he will be devoted to the one and despise the other. You cannot serve both God and Money" Luke 16:10-13.

We faithfully care for the goods of the Master because it is our duty. But there is more. Jesus' words remind us that faithful management brings reward. The one who is trustworthy in the small thing proves they can be trusted with larger things. Faithfulness in the care of another's property leads to property of our own.

It is a privilege to be able to manage a part of the Master's wealth for Him. In our management we are allowed to experience the truth of Jesus' words "It is more blessed to give than to receive" Acts 20:35. The extent of that blessing was seen in Jesus' story as those who had faithfully used the master's wealth were told, "Well done, my good servant" and they were given charge of cities.

It is good for us as God's people to consider what we will do with the wealth of the master which has been entrusted to us. May God rightly help us to clearly understand His will for us and gladly and freely give as He has inclined our hearts.

In Christ,

Pastor Buchhorn

**Nominations** Our annual voters' meeting is scheduled for November 13. At that meeting we will be electing officers and board members for the coming year. The offices to be filled are for chairman, vice-chairman, two elders and two mission council members. If you would like to be considered for one of these positions or if you would like to suggest someone to be considered, please contact our nomination chairman Chad Janke or the church office. "As each has received a gift, use it to serve one another, as good stewards of God's varied grace" 1Pet. 4:10.

Looking for another way to help? We are in need of additional two person teams of offering counters. Each team is generally scheduled to count for two months of the year. The counting can be done on Sunday morning or early in the week. If you are interested in learning more about this way to serve the Lord and our congregation speak to Pastor Buchhorn.

A big thanks to Taven Ocampo and Chloe and Konner Kai for giving the Ark two new coats of marine spar varnish and helping restore the rock climbing wall at the Fishers of Kids playground. The Ark is a complex wooden structure constructed in 2013 by Andrew Simpson as an Eagle Scout project and needs a protective coat every few years. Taven, Cloe and Konner got right to work and got it done in a good amount of time and went on to paint the pipe rails around the north and west side of the church.



#### Lord Keep us Steadfast in Your Word.

LSB655

A variety of Bible Classes have begun this fall. Take advantage of one of these opportunities to grow in your knowledge of God's Holy Word.

**Sunday Morning Adult Bible Class** In October our study of the Sermon on the Mount continues. Join us as we grow in our understanding of Christian love and what it means to live out life as a disciple of Jesus. The class meets at 9:15 in the church basement following Sunday School and Bible Class Opening.

Wednesday Morning Bible Class: We are beginning our study of the book of Second Kings. This fascinating book includes accounts of miraculous provision, a floating ax-head and powerful prophets. Most importantly it tells the story of God's gracious care in the midst of a nation sliding into moral decay. This lively class meets at 9:00 a.m. Wednesday in the large upstairs meeting room.

**New Member Class** Those who are interested in learning more about the teachings of the Christian church from a Lutheran perspective are invited to attend a new member class beginning Sunday, October 23 during the Bible Class hour at 9:15 a.m. The class will be taught by Pastor Buchhorn can be taken as a review, to learn more about the Christian faith, or in preparation for becoming a member of Grace. If you are interested please let Pastor Buchhorn know so that adequate materials can be available.



Calling all Singers and Ringers: Handbell and Vocal Choirs have begun rehearsing for fall and new ringers and singers are invited to join in the music.

Choir meets Monday at 6 p.m. and Handbells meet Wednesday at 5:00 p.m. in the sanctuary.

#### **College Sunday Night Dinners and Bible Studies**

The new school year has started off well with lots of excitement! We currently are feeding around 17 students each week with our Sunday Night Dinners and Bible Studies. Our first Sunday night Dinner was August 21<sup>st</sup>. Every week except for October 16<sup>th</sup> and November 27<sup>th</sup> we will meet at Cup of Grace at 7:30pm. There are still a few weeks open if you would like to sign up to cook. Along with those meals we look forward to hosting a Bible study every Sunday night starting at 6:30pm. These studies will be on a four-week rotation of sorts. But one week Pastor Erik will teach a class on the book of Acts, one week a college student will lead a topic of their choosing in agreement with Pastoral oversight, and one week a visiting Pastor from a sister church in our circuit will lead a Bible Study. If you have been waiting for the right time to get involved, help out, or come for some delicious food now is the perfect time to join in. We deeply appreciate everyone who has stepped up to cook for us as well, and please find a signup sheet on the church southwest church door. See you soon and bring your friends!

#### **College Pumpkin Painting and Carving**

Lutheran Student Fellowship will host a pumpkin painting social event on Sunday, October 30th at 6:30pm, followed by our Sunday Night Supper at 7:30pm at Cup of Grace. At this event, students can come together to enjoy fun and fellowship as they paint and decorate pumpkins for the fall season. All current students at Wayne State College and their friends are invited to attend!



#### **High School Sunday School Class**

Our current High School Sunday School Class is called, "GENESIS, SCIENCE, AND THE FOUNDING FATHERS!" What a year it has been for this study, and we are just now getting to chapter 8 in the book of Genesis. All 8<sup>th</sup> graders, high school youth, and their parents are encouraged and invited to join this class that meets every Sunday at 9:15am. Together you will discuss amazing things like archaeology, history, and of course God's Word! Come see how we can learn from the past to better understand our present and have confidence in the future of God's plan of love and salvation for you and all His children!

#### High School Wednesday Night Bible Study

Do you think somethings are meant to be BROKEN? Well, we agree with you. Especially when it comes to "Christian" rules that aren't really Christian. Our world has a way of twisting and turning God's word into their own ideas and visions, but God's word was never meant to be handled that way. Instead, God's word is meant to reshape us into His children. That's why we want you to come join us for our Wednesday Evening High School Bible Study! All incoming freshmen are invited to join us as well! We will meet October 5<sup>th</sup>, and 19<sup>th</sup> from 7:30pm to 8:30pm at Cup of Grace. Bring an open mind, invite some great friends, and have a willingness to have a lot of fun!

#### **Youth Board Meeting**

Our next meeting will take place on October 6<sup>th</sup> at 6:30pm. We will meet every other month for about an hour. We will talk about all sorts of ideas and plans for where we would like to go as a youth group, and how we can continue to share God's love with our community and world. Hope you can join us as we respond to God's voice calling us to be His hands and His feet to the nations!

# Youth Mission Trip Summer of 2023

Currently we are taking a pulse on how interested our group is of going on a High School Mission Trip next summer. There are so many ways that we could get involved in sharing God's word and His love with our community and world, and a weeklong mission trip is one of them. We are looking at partnering with a group called Praying Pelican Missions. But there are lots of others we could choose from. The trip itself would cost roughly \$355 and cover all sleeping arrangements, food except for a few meals, and all ministry supplies. It does not cover transportation or personal expenses in regard to souvenirs. We are looking at going to either Minneapolis or Chicago but would be open to your suggestions as well. Take a look at this Google Form and let us know if you would love to join us! Bit.ly/GYM23

#### **Youth Group October Workday**

Calling all youth to help our church members with home projects that they are in need of assistance. We have heard from a number of people who are looking to clean up leaves, wash windows, even dig up a rose bush and much more. Now we need the manpower to make this project happen and we would like to schedule this for 9am to 11am on October 8<sup>th</sup> and possibly 15<sup>th</sup>. Please mark your calendars to come help us, and then join us for lunch at Runza immediately following our mornings activities.

# Thank you to Nathan Gusman for writing this article that was published in the WSC Wayne Stater on September 6, 2022.

#### Free Meals - Grace Lutheran

Nathan Gusman, News Writer September 6, 2022

Grace Lutheran Church hosts weekly free meals for students, Sunday nights at 7:30 at Cup of Grace Coffee Shop.

When describing the event, vice president of the Lutheran Student Fellowship, Symphony Jareske, described the event as, "Pretty much just a free meal to whoever just wants to come, regardless of affiliation of church." The weekly meal has been going on for the past few years at Cup of Grace Coffee Shop and has given meals and fellowship to many students. Their goal is to provide a space for students to get a free meal when they otherwise might not, as well as to provide fellowship and a place to spread their ministry.

The meals vary week to week. Pastas, potato bars, and pizza were just a few meals listed by Pastor Erik Christensen. "I'll have all the ovens going and heating any food up probably around 6 to 6:15...and then 7:30 we're pulling food out of the ovens and getting it on to their plates," said Christensen. During that time, the church also offers a Bible study for any students interested, led by different pastors and students.

Grace Lutheran Church, an affiliate of Lutheran Church Missouri Synod, has also been offering many additional opportunities for fellowship. Jareske listed activities such as movie nights, bonfires, painting nights and pumpkin carving as more opportunities for the community. When asked how it affects their ministry, Jareske said, "overall, the church group itself has led to more college students going to the church."

The dinners are continuing to be held throughout the semester and are expected to have more students coming to eat there as they progress. In regards to the growing numbers, Pastor Christensen said, "God provides. He has an awesome way of giving us exactly what we need when we need it."

#### **Sunday School Updates and Reminders**

Greetings and God's blessings from the Grace Lutheran kindergarteners and first graders! We hope that you all had a great summer, and we are excited to tell you about what is going on in our Sunday school class this year. Our teachers will be Julie Bose and Sonya Tompkins. They started off our class with a lesson based on our year's Sunday school theme which is from the armor of God Bible passage in Ephesians 6. We played a lot of fun games and even got to try on some armor. Following rally Sunday, we



dove further into our lessons from CPH's Enduring Faith curriculum. We have already reviewed some very important biblical accounts like creation, Adam and Eve's fall into sin, and Noah's ark. We enjoy learning about God's word through stories, games, crafts, and songs. Additionally, we are working on learning the Lord's Prayer and understanding what it means. Not only do we recite it every week, but we have also read a story book about it and made our own bookmarks with the Lord's Prayer on them to take home. We want to thank our parents and guardians for bringing us to Sunday school and helping us grow in our faith!

Julie Bose and Sonya Tompkins (Kindergarten and 1<sup>st</sup> Grade Teachers)

#### **Upcoming Lessons Include:**

October 2<sup>nd</sup> – Hope in Hardship – Joseph
October 9<sup>th</sup> – Fiery Directions – Moses
October 16<sup>th</sup> – The Egypt Exit – Exodus
October 23<sup>rd</sup> – A Loving Law – Ten Commandments
October 30<sup>th</sup> – The Land at Last – Joshua

During the month of October our 9:15am Sunday School Openings will be taking place. Parents should join their kids in this general study as we enjoy snacks, music, and fellowship. We also invite you then to join us for Bible Study as your kids go to their own classes. Both upper division and lower division classes will be participating in a time of singing music as children's choir in preparation to singing in church services throughout the school year. Specific dates for these opportunities and performances will be announced as they are scheduled. Finally, we will be starting to collect loose change and offering again in Sunday School. If you would like your child to participate, please have them bring any money they want to their teacher who will put it in the offering jar or plate in each room. This offering will be given periodically throughout the year to our local food bank here in Wayne. We again look forward to growing with you in God's word as we learn what it means to "Put on the Whole Armor of God!"

Our MidWeek Classes will also continue to meet during the month of October. All 3<sup>rd</sup> Graders through 8<sup>th</sup> Graders are invited to come join us from 6:30pm to 7:30pm as we dive into God's word. We have a fantastic group of teachers this year, all of whom eagerly anticipate your kid's involvement in their respective classes.

Opportunities for fellowship and growth outside of our regular Sunday School and MidWeek hours are continuing to be discussed and planned. Our hope as a Christian Education team is that we can offer one special event during the fall and one special event during the Spring. We have not yet chosen what those events will be, but as we make those decisions we will keep you all informed on all the important details. We, however, are talking about the Christmas Children's Program again, and we are in need of help. If you or someone you know would like to be a director of the children's program please let Pastor Erik know that and we will be glad to get them the information we have on that awesome service and celebration!

Lastly our next Sunday School and MidWeek Teacher Meeting is scheduled for October 14<sup>th</sup> at 6:30pm.

Respectfully,

The Sunday School Program (pastorerik@gracewayne.com)



#### **Grace Lutheran Ladies Aid**

September 14, 2022

Grace Lutheran Ladies Aid met on Sept. 14, 2022 with 14 members present.

Pastor Buchhorn began the afternoon by leading a Bible Study entitled "Praying Prayers Like Jesus". This Bible Study addressed how often to pray, where to pray, when to pray and how to word our prayers.

President Mary Lou Erxleben began the business meeting by having the group read the LWML pledge. Christian Growth Chairman, Rhonda Sebade, read a Portal of Prayers devotion emphasizing Holy Cross Day. Roll call was taken and minutes were read and approved.

Treasurer's report was given and filed for audit. Pres. Erxleben led a devotion for the Mission Grant entitled "Bring the Inner-City Children to Camp Lutheran Valley Retreat". This year-round facility is located by the Pike National Forest in the Rocky Maintains of Colorado. This grant of \$25,000 will provide scholarships and transportation for summer camp to multicultural children of all socio-economic levels in the Denver area.

Correspondence-A thank you was read from Orphan Grain Train for the quilts donated to Liberia, Africa. Newsletters from Alaska Mission For Christ, Luther Bible Translators/Janet Bouchard, and Lutheran World Relief were shared.

Committee reports- Betty Wittig continues to promote the greeting card ministry. Ruth Victor reported that quilt sewing will be Sept. 27, 2022. Grace Kanitz will soon have enough Best Choice UPC codes to send in.

Plans to commemorate LWML Sunday Oct. 2 during both church services were finalized. Grace Kanitz and Fauneil Bennett will serve as greeter at the 8:00 am service and Rhonda Sebade and Mary Lou Erxleben will greet at the 10:30 am service. Kathy Johnson will be a reader during the 10:30 am service. Mary Lou Erxleben will put out the large mite boxes for congregational participation. Grace Kanitz and Yvonne Manning will provide purple altar flowers. All LWML members are encouraged to wear purple.

The Wayne Zone LWML Fall Rally will be hosted Oct. 18, 2022 by Immanuel Lutheran Church, Laurel. Car pooling will take in the Grace Lutheran parking lot at 9:15. Ingathering money will go to support the Jesus Our Savior School. Grace Ladies Aid will send a gift of \$50.00.

Monthly confirmands' recognition will take place again this year. There are 10 students. Rhonda Sebade will provide for the month of Sept. Bonnadell Koch will provide for Oct.

Rhonda Sebade moved and Grace Kanitz seconded that we accept more fabric donation from Sandra Wriedt of Just Sew to make fabric kits for Lutheran World Relief. Thirty-six kits have already been prepared. Kits will be made during our Oct. meeting.

Pres. Mary Lou put out a plea for members to serve as Zone Officers.

The birthday song was sung for Pastor Erik, Mary Lou Erxleben, Ellen Heinemann, Beverly Hansen, and Kathy Johnson. The meeting concluded with the Lord's Prayer.

#### **Mission Council Minutes**

#### Grace Lutheran Church September 12, 2022

The Mission Council at Grace Lutheran Church met at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, September 12, 2022. The following members were present: Pastor Buchhorn, Lowell Johnson, Angie Beiermann, Chuck Potosnyak, Louise Green, Chad Janke, Brian Frevert, Jerry Echtenkamp, Megan Dubbs, Diana Langemeier, and Michelle Ekberg.

The meeting was called to order by Jerry.

Pastor Buchhorn led with an opening prayer and small devotion.

The minutes from August 8, 2022 were reviewed and approved; moved by Louise and seconded by Chuck. Motion carried.

#### Treasurer's Report - Louise Green

Budget request forms were sent out for soliciting input for the 2023 budget proposal.

The Financial report was reviewed. A motion was made by Brian to approve; Chad seconded. Motion carried.

#### Elder's report – Chuck Potosnyak

The Board of Elders met on August 29, 2022. Pastor Buchhorn opened the meeting with prayer. Official Acts included the wedding of Peyton Janke and Brittney Unger on August 13, 2022, officiated by Pastor Erik. Junior Confirmation/Midweek has begun with classes starting on August 31, 2022. Rally Day was held on August 21, 2022, and was successful. Campus Student Ministry had seventeen students in attendance at the last meeting. The Fall Pastors' Conference is scheduled for October 10-11, 2022 in Norfolk, Nebraska. The Pictorial Directory Project is scheduled for November 8-12, 2022. On September 6, 2022, a representative

from the company will be at Grace for a preliminary meeting. Volunteers are needed to help with this effort. Salary recommendations for the 2023 budget were approved. The Elders conducted an annual review with Pastor Buchhorn and Pastor Erik. The Elders recommend to the Mission Council give consideration to hiring a part time Media Assistant. Pastor Erik will be on vacation September 20-24, 2022 and Pastor Buchhorn will be on vacation September 26-October 7, 2022. The meeting closed with the Lord's Prayer.

#### **Committee Reports:**

**Trustee Report** –Lowell discussed an on-demand water heater with Ellis Plumbing; more information will be looked into. The odor issue at Cup of Grace is being further investigated.

Campus Ministry- A brief discussion was held concerning funds designated for Mercy Meals. During the pandemic, events were not able to be held at Cup of Grace. Additionally, student funding which previously was used for this effort is no longer available. Post pandemic the cost to bring an event to Wayne significantly increased and in the interim the facilities in Norfolk for this work were upgraded. For these reasons, it is hoped that a recommendation can be brought to voters on sending any previously collected funds designated for Mercy Meals on to be used for this purpose without hosting an event in Wayne.

Monies given from the District convention to support campus ministry in Nebraska should be received soon. Volkman's from Norfolk will be called to help isolate the cause of odor at the Cup of Grace. There have been 8 students coming for Bible study and 17 for Sunday supper.

**Memorial Fund**- A total balance in the Memorial Fund for the end of this month is \$2,048.19.

**Education-** The Sunday school children took a vote regarding their mission project during this Sunday school year. Symphony will provide a quart jar to collect cash/ change from the students and will donate the earnings to the Wayne Food Pantry.

Preschool-from Megan- A 'thank you' to Jerry, Lowell, Dwight, Pastor Erik, Pastor Buchhorn, Chad Sebade, and Chad's son for assistance with playground work. Swing set has arrived and will be ready for assembly. Pea gravel is being sought for the fall zone. New chairs for the preschool have also arrived. A Tuition Assistance request for \$50 per month for a total grant of \$400 was received. A motion was moved by Chuck to approve this request; seconded by Megan. Motion carried.

No other reports were given.

#### **Old Business:**

Ongoing facility projects- Angie Hansen has begun to repaint the exterior doors; first coat has been made. Women's restroom changes will hopefully begin soon. Install vent cap on north side of the education wing-repair lower-level bathroom ceiling will be completed once the roofing company comes. Lighting in the library area have been fixed by Lowell. The northwest stairwell is still needing lights changed. Checking for source of the water leak in the basement fellowship hall AC room during heavy rains. The wall in the preschool classroom is needing repaired and paint touched up.

Building security cameras for the church are still be investigated.

Approval was sought for the placement of a decorative Scripture verse sign in the basement between the serving windows. A motion approving this was made by Michelle; and seconded by Megan. Motion carried

**District & Circuit Items**- Both pastors are registered for Fall Pastors' Conference to be held October 10<sup>th</sup> & 11<sup>th</sup>, 2022 in Norfolk.

2022 Voters' meeting will be November 13, 2022. It is the goal to mail the budget and agenda by October 13th. A budget meeting will take place on September 25 at 7pm to prepare a draft of the proposed 2023 Budget. The Mission Council will then be asked to approve the proposed budget at their next meeting prior to it being included in the mailing.

Nomination progress is slow. Names and volunteers are needed. Vel's Catering will be contacted for the meal during the voters' meeting.

Church Custodian Contract expires September 30. Our present custodians are willing to continue and have been doing an excellent job. A motion was made by Louise; seconded by Chad to approve the contract for another year at a total salary of \$16,488. Motion carried.

The Senior Dinner is scheduled for September 18 following the late service. Invitations were sent and have had around 45 RSVP. A motion was made by Michelle; seconded by Louise to approve a \$200 honorarium for this year's entertainment. Jackie Owens will be the presenter and has a story on aprons. She and her guest will join us for the dinner meal.

#### **New Business:**

**Pictorial Directory Project:** Thank you to the volunteers who agreed to coordinate the Pictorial Directory Project; Louise Green, Grace Kanitz, KimBerly Hansen. Photography will be November 8-12. Online appointment sign-ups have begun. In person sign-up will begin in October.

Synodical Covention Lay Delegate Nomination: Our circuit forum representative Deb Jensen has consented to be nominated for this. It was moved by Louise and seconded by Angie to submit Deb Jensen as our congregation's nominee for consideration by the Circuit Forum. Motion carried.

**Budget Requests:** In addition to presently funded ministries request were received by the Mission Council to consider the following possible additions to the 2023 budget:

Part-time audio/visual assistant, this person would be responsible for running the video and sound equipment at each service. This was motioned by Louise; seconded by Chuck. Motion carried.

Congregational funding for church book bags. There is a desire to add additional materials to the children book bags available for use by smaller children during worship. This would allow the materials to be changed out seasonally in keeping with the church year. It was requested to consider adding \$500 to the annual budget for this purpose. A motion was made to include this request in the 2023 proposed budget by Louise; seconded by Diana. Motion carried.

Pianist for Saturday evening services. The Saturday Family Communion services generally have no music or only unaccompanied singing. The request was to add funding for a pianist to play for some of the services. Moved to include funding for this item in the 2023 proposed budget by Chuck; seconded by Louise. Motion carried.

A request to include installation of an irrigation system in the front yard of the preschool was discussed. A preliminary bid for the project indicated possible cost of \$2,300. A motion was made to added this item to the 2023 proposed budget by Louise; seconded by Lowell. Motion carried.

**Guest Preacher:** Pastor Paul Flo our Siouxland Hispanic Minister will be our guest preacher at both services on October 16<sup>th</sup>. A portion of our endowment funds are given towards the Siouxland Hispanic Ministry in South Sioux City. The preschool will be singing at the late service on this date as well.

The meeting closed with the Lord's prayer.

The next meeting is scheduled for October 10, 2022 at 7:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted, Michelle Ekberg



#### **SPECIAL ASSIGNMENTS**

#### Elder on duty

02	8:00 am.	Troy Stowater
	10:30 am.	Lonnie Matthes
09	8:00 am.	Chuck Potosnyak
	10:30 am.	Josh Ruwe
16	8:00 am.	Jared Heithold
	10:30 am.	Mike Heithold
23	8:00 am.	Lonnie Matthes
	10:30 am.	Troy Stowater
30	8:00 am.	Josh Ruwe
	10·30 am	Chuck Potosnyak

## Lay Readers

02	8:00 am.	Jeff Simpson
	10:30 am.	Doug Temme
09	8:00 am.	Hallie Heithold
	10:30 am.	Jo Junck
16	8:00 am.	Jeanette Swanson
	10:30 am.	Andy Bose

23 8:00 am. Irene Mock 10:30 am. Brian Kesting

30 8:00 am. Lowell Schardt 10:30 am. Galen Wiser

#### **Acolytes**

	,	
02	8:00 am.	Reagan Heithold & Maddux Heithold
	10:30 am.	Chase Rethwisch & Alivia Kesting
09	8:00 am.	Brayden Stegmann & Tre'cyn Ocampo
	10:30 am.	Colston Starzl & Courtney Roeber
16	8:00 am.	Bryn Tiedtke & Myles Tiedtke
	10:30 am.	Dylan Jensen & Dreu Jensen
23	8:00 am.	Konnor Kai & Blake Kneifl
	10:30 am.	Lanee Rethwisch & Cloey Young
30	8:00 am.	Hunter Ruwe & Emma Heithold
	10:30 am.	Lauren Ekberg & Graycen Trautman

#### Greeters

02	8:00 am.	Jaret & Nicole Harmer
	10:30 am.	Doug & Mary Temme
09	8:00 am.	Jesse & Cassie Heithold
	10:30 am.	Brian & Shelley Frevert
16	8:00 am.	Gene & Janet Casey
	10:30 am.	Don & Lisa Nelson
23	8:00 am.	Lowell & Kathy Johnson
	10:30 am.	Jerry & Loree Echtenkamp
30	8:00 am.	LeRoy & Carol Robbert
	10:30 am.	Galen & Kathy Wiser

#### **GRACE FAMILY BIRTHDAYS**

- 1 Amber Roeber & Jennifer Utecht
- 2 Jacob Daum, Tre'cyn Ocampo & Lanee Rethwisch
- 3 Mandy Heithold & Bodey Woehler
- 4 Glenda Beiermann, Payton Junck, Yvonne Manning, Logan Trautman & Onar Spahr
- 5 Abigail Olson
- 6 Dennis Dannelly & Brandon Sebade
- 9 Charles Maier, Carol Robbert & Arlyss Temme
- 10 Teresa Klug, Brittany Janke & Josie Thompson
- 11 Flint Broders, Henry Greve, Bryce Heithold, Ryker Heithold, Chloe Kai & Jennifer Kesting
- 12 Ray Junck & Glen Nichols
- 13 Casey Brentlinger
- 14 Matthew Roeber
- 15 Angie Beiermann & Kathleen Frevert
- 16 LaVon Biermann & Abigail Mitchell
- 17 Kristin Echtenkamp, Cindy Evans, Paula Haisch & Derek Jareske
- 18 Caroline Endicott, Conner Hansen, Tonya Janke & Lisa Nelson
- 19 Yvonne Greenwald
- 20 Todd Beiermann, Mary Daum, Lora Heithold & Carol Wilke
- 21 Irvin Haisch, LaVerle Johnson & Valerie Knight
- 22 Brady Henderson, Judy Kruger & Connor Fox
- 23 Kris Stewart & Levi Trautman
- 25 Michelle Meyer & Janet Claussen
- 26 Katelyn Vanhorn & FayeMarie Wheeler
- 27 Tanya Brogren, Carter Junck, & Brandon Kai
- 29 Emily Matthes
- 31 Tim Hansen & Kyle Miller

904 Logan Wayne, Nebraska 68787 Grace Lutheran Church

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

U.S. POSTAGE PAID WAYNE NE PRSRT STD

PERMIT NO 18

# Grace Lutheran Church CHURCH DIRECTORY PHOTOS

# WHEN?

**November 8-11--2:00 pm-8:30 pm November 12--10:30 am - 4:00 pm** 

## WHERE?

Grace Lutheran Church Wayne, Nebraska

# **HOW?**

- Schedule Online
- church website: www.gracewayne.com
- ucdir.com,
- church code: ne167password: photos

### **Schedule at church:**

- Weekends: Oct. 1-2, 8-9, 15-16
- Call KimBerly Hansen—402-369-1621 or Louise Green—402-369-4021 for assistance





# WHAT DO YOU GET?

#### **FREE**

- 1-8" x 10" portrait
- 1 church directory

#### WHAT ELSE CAN YOU GET?

- Portrait orders available
- Multiple portrait options ranging from wallet-size to 20" x 24"
- Customizable options
- CD with pictures
- Portraits ordered will be received before Christmas.

# WHY A NEW DIRECTORY?

- Help us better know one another and reconnect to the congregation
- Have a handy way to contact fellow members.
- Update member Contact information

# Dear Church family, It's time for a New Directory!









Celebrating faith.
Connecting families.
Sharing hope.

When people enter the doors of our church they are looking for a place to belong. Our directory brings us together to develop new relationships, connect with our own families, and reconnect with those we haven't seen in a while. Join us for this "Connections Event" and be part of what God is doing right here at our church!

**Directory Committee** 

# Connections Event

Our church directory will not be complete without you. Join us to celebrate faith and family with our new church family album.

- Schedule your professional photography session when you stop by the sign-up table at the church or simply go online and follow the instructions below.
   If we don't see your name on our list of appointments, you will receive a phone call inviting you to participate.
- Everyone who is photographed by Universal will receive a complimentary 8 x 10 portrait and a directory!
- Universal provides a complete professional portrait studio right here at our church!
   You'll enjoy a variety of poses, backgrounds, portrait sizes, finish and framing options AND have the opportunity to purchase portraits to give to family and friends.

#### Set your appointment with Universal today!



Gathering families,
Connecting generations.



#### Welcome to Online Scheduling!

To schedule your photography appointment online, simply go to <a href="www.ucdir.com">www.ucdir.com</a>, Grace Lutheran website or our Facebook page. Click on schedule your photography session on the right side, enter NE167 in the Church Code field and enter photos in the Church Password field. Follow the prompts to schedule your family's appointment time. If you have 6 or more in your family, please use 2 consecutive time slots. Online scheduling is available seven days a week.

# $OCTOBER\ 2022 \quad {\tt Grace\ Lutheran\ Church-Activity\ Calendar}$

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Grace Lutheran Church 402-375-1905 www.gracewayne.com						1 4p Family Communion
2 — LWML Sunday 8a Worship 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship 7:30p Sun. Night Dinner	3 3:30p Kinship Comm 6p Choir	4	5 5:00p Bell Choir 6:30p Midweek 7:30p H.S. Study	6	7	8 9a Youth Yard Work 4p Family Communion
9 8a Worship/Comm 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship/Comm 2p Circuit Forum @ Grace 7:30p Sun. Night Dinner	10 6p Choir 7:30p Mission Council	11 1:00p Blood Bank	12 9a Bible Study 2p Ladies Aid 5:00p Bell Choir 6:30p Midweek	13	14	15 9a Youth Yard Work 4p Family Communion
16 8a Worship 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship 7:30p Sun. Night Dinner	17 6p Choir 7p Directory Cmt. Mtg.	18	19 9a Bible Study 5:00p Bell Choir 6:30p Midweek 7:30p H.S. Study	20	21	22 4p Family Communion
23 8a Worship/Comm 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship/Comm 7:30p Sun. Night Dinner	24 6p Choir	25	26 9a Bible Study 5:00p Bell Choir 6:30p Midweek	27	28	29 4p Family Communion
30 — Reformation Sunday 8a Worship 9:15a Sun. School & B.C. 10:30a Worship 7:30p Sun. Night Dinner Pumpkin Party	31 6p Choir					